
 
 
Dear Campus Community,      
    
As of May 1st, there are no confirmed cases of COVID-19 at SCU.  To date there are 
23,182 confirmed cases in LA County (including Long Beach and Pasadena), 
and 2,393 in Orange County. The most current information regarding COVID-19 (novel 
coronavirus), including past emails/updates can be located on our web page HERE.       
  
Update #12 (05/01/2020)      
Topics: Information on Testing | Health Order | Procedure for Persons Accessing 
Campus| FAQ available | Classes  
   
Message from the COVID-19 Response Team      
Our team continues to monitor the situation and will continue to issue an update at least 
once a week on Fridays unless more frequent communication is needed.     
  

Information on Testing in LA County  
There are now 35 drive-up testing sites throughout LA County for LA County residents. 
They are safe, free, and do not require proof of medical insurance. If you have 
symptoms such as difficulty breathing or a high fever, or are a first responder, please 
make an appointment at the website covid19.lacounty.gov/testing or dial 2-1-1 to find a 
neighborhood testing site near you. You must have an appointment for a test, but there 
are many time slots available—including same-day, or next-day appointments.   
  
There are also resources for people who are experiencing symptoms of COVID-19, but 
do not have health insurance. If you are having difficulty breathing or have a high fever, 
you can dial 2-1-1 to find a neighborhood clinic near you. You may also qualify for My 
Health LA, a free health care program with a network of more than 200 community 
clinics for low-income LA County residents who are 26 years or older. 
  

Latest LA County Health Order     
As a reminder, LA County Health Officials have extended the “Stay at Home” Order 
though May 15th.     
  
An interactive dashboard is available that provides an overview on COVID-19 testing, 
cases and deaths along with maps and graphs showing testing, cases and death data 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scuhs.edu%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19-information%2F&data=02%7C01%7CJimBrenner%40scuhs.edu%7C1bfdb27a6871437b555e08d7ee0cb0ab%7C0d86834d9ea147b580b1663a62db049a%7C0%7C0%7C637239610752874680&sdata=tdcDcETNTUwa9QmqxdPjmZmcNYGdEJHASAJYWgVeEKg%3D&reserved=0
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https://outlook.office.com/mail/inbox/id/AAMkADVjZjJmMzU4LTgyYjctNDQ3OC1hNjUyLTg4OTJjZTIyNzQzYwBGAAAAAAAooBNMPpCBRrhnPOU2XwM9BwAqlHMF7GXaSanw%2FYm7HPsFAAAAAAEMAAAqlHMF7GXaSanw%2FYm7HPsFAAOI0heCAAA%3D#x__REMINDER_FOR_THOSE
https://outlook.office.com/mail/inbox/id/AAMkADVjZjJmMzU4LTgyYjctNDQ3OC1hNjUyLTg4OTJjZTIyNzQzYwBGAAAAAAAooBNMPpCBRrhnPOU2XwM9BwAqlHMF7GXaSanw%2FYm7HPsFAAAAAAEMAAAqlHMF7GXaSanw%2FYm7HPsFAAOI0heCAAA%3D#x__FAQ
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by community poverty level, age, sex and race/ethnicity.  To view Public Health's 
COVID-19 Surveillance Dashboard, 
visit: http://dashboard.publichealth.lacounty.gov/covid19_surveillance_dashboard/  
  
The Department of Public Health reminds everyone that if you are ill, even with mild 
symptoms, please self- isolate at home for 7 days and until you are fever and symptom 
free for 72 hours. If you have been in close contact with a person who has tested 
positive for COVID-19 or is presumed to be infected with COVID-19, you must 
quarantine for 14 days from your last contact with that individual. Individuals who are 
elderly or who have underlying health conditions may be at higher risk of serious illness 
and should contact their doctor as soon as they are sick.  
  
The most recent Los Angeles County Health Order can be viewed HERE and an FAQ 
regarding home quarantine guidance can be found HERE.      
   

REMINDER FOR THOSE NEEDING TO ACCESS CAMPUS  
While the campus remains closed, the University Health Center and other essential 
services remain open. Until further notice all persons needing to access campus will be 
required to check-in at the University Health Center’s outdoor reception tent to have 
their temperature taken and symptoms screened prior to entering campus.  If you are 
exhibiting symptoms of COVID-19 you will be given testing/care information and be 
asked to return home.   
  
To facilitate this process, the only open entrance to campus is parking lot #1.  
Further, all persons accessing campus will be required to have a non-medical face 
covering.  This face covering must be worn when in a public space or while interacting 
with others on campus. Additional instruction from the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC) regarding who should and should not wear cloth face coverings, 
including DIY instructions, can be located here.  
  

FAQ     
SCU’s comprehensive FAQ can be found https://www.scuhs.edu/coronavirus-covid-19-
information/.  The FAQ contains information about Academic Instruction, Student 
Support, Tuition/Fees, Financial Aid, and more.      
   

Classes      
Because of the campus closure, all courses in all programs are being delivered 
online. Reopening of campus is currently scheduled for July 13, pending any 
additional updates. Supporting student progress towards graduation remains a top 
priority for the University.        

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA0MzAuMjA4ODk1OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwOi8vZGFzaGJvYXJkLnB1YmxpY2hlYWx0aC5sYWNvdW50eS5nb3YvY292aWQxOV9zdXJ2ZWlsbGFuY2VfZGFzaGJvYXJkLz91dG1fY29udGVudD0mdXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fbmFtZT0mdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSZ1dG1fdGVybT0ifQ.c7aCh4bxVHlBEgwtVCUS23LudcJo9mOY3kSMrNZ2gMM%2Fbr%2F78088999813-l&data=02%7C01%7CJimBrenner%40scuhs.edu%7C1bfdb27a6871437b555e08d7ee0cb0ab%7C0d86834d9ea147b580b1663a62db049a%7C0%7C0%7C637239610752894596&sdata=Yxkn3lnR1SXimfgsh3H0QxIG4JR2slDxLt3MemYGaCE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fpublichealth.lacounty.gov%2Fphcommon%2Fpublic%2Fmedia%2Fmediapubdisplay.cfm%3Funit%3Dmedia%26ou%3Dph%26prog%3Dmedia&data=02%7C01%7CJimBrenner%40scuhs.edu%7C1bfdb27a6871437b555e08d7ee0cb0ab%7C0d86834d9ea147b580b1663a62db049a%7C0%7C0%7C637239610752894596&sdata=eToUwtIR00LhfIZWqrnAbmk2O0VvLf4oBHr64RzH%2Fxw%3D&reserved=0
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Additional Information      
Los Angeles County has announced same-day tests for all LA County residents 
showing COVID-19 symptoms.  For more information, 
visit https://covid19.lacounty.gov/testing  
   
The Center for Disease Control (CDC) COVID-19 Situation Summary as of 04/19 can 
be found HERE. The CDC also publishes information for travel, including information 
about countries with elevated risk, which can be found HERE.       
   
In the meantime, if you have any questions, please visit the SCU COVID-19 
page HERE or email us at CampusSafety@scuhs.edu       
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